
 

 

 

High Commission of India 

Maputo 

23
rd

 October, 2020 

NOTICE 

 

In further relaxation of visa & travel restrictions in response to COVID-19, the Government of India 

has taken following decision:  

(i) Following categories of foreign nationals are permitted to enter India by water routes or by 

flights allowed by the Ministry of Civil Aviation:  

(a) All Overseas Citizen of India (OCI) cardholders and PIO cardholders holding passports of any 

country 

(b) All foreign nationals intending to visit India for any purpose (including their dependents on 

appropriate category of dependent visa) except those on Tourist Visa. 

(ii) All existing visas, except electronic visas (e-Visa), Tourist visa and Medical Visa, which remain 

suspended, shall stand restored with immediate effect. If the validity of such visa has expired, the 

foreign nationals may obtain a fresh visa of appropriate category/sub-category by applying at 

High Commission of India, Maputo. 

(iii) Foreign nationals intending to visit India for medical emergencies have to apply for 

Medical/Medical Attendant visa at High Commission of India, Maputo. Granting of such visa will 

be decided on the basis of merits of each case.  

(iv) Nationals of Nepal and Bhutan are permitted to come to India from any country (including any 

third country) 

(v) In respect of quarantine and all other health/COVID-19 related matters, guidelines of the Ministry 

of Health and Family Welfare shall be strictly adhered to. 

(vi) For detailed information on visa requirements, please visit our website at  www.hcimaputo.gov.in  
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